## Serving God and His People since 1903

## St. Nicholas Ukrainian Catholic Church

Слава Icycy Христу! • Glory be to Jesus Christ!

Sunday, August 1, 2021

10th Sunday after Pentecost			
SUN	August 1	10:00 AM	For the parishioners of the St. Nicholas Church
MON	August 2	8:00 AM	No Liturgy
TUE	August 3	8:00 AM	No Liturgy
WED	August 4	8:00 AM	No Liturgy
THUR	August 5	8:00 AM	No Liturgy
FRI	August 6	10:00 AM	Transfiguration of Our Lord, For the parishioners of St. Nicholas
		11 <sup>e</sup>	h Sunday after Pentecost
Sun	August 8	10:00 AM	For the parishioners of St. Nicholas Church

Welcome – To all who are tired and need rest; To all who mourn and need comfort; To all who are friendless and need friendship; To all who are discouraged and need hope; To all who are homeless and need sheltering love; To all who sin and need a Savior; And to whomsoever will, The Parish of St. Nicholas Ukrainian Catholic Church opens Wide its doors, In the name of the Lord Jesus Christ! Our mission: let us be a community filled with faith in God, love for our tradition and our Church, and love for one another.

In case of emergency – if you need to reach Father Volodymyr in an emergency and he is unavailable at the rectory, please call his cell phone at 1-570-328-3818. If you are admitted to a hospital or at home and would like Father to visit you, please call the Rectory Office (302-762-5511) to request visitation of the sick.

Sanctuary light – if you are interested in requesting the Sanctuary Light to burn in memory of your deceased love ones, please see Father. The light will burn for one week and the cost is \$20.

Bequests to Your Parish: please remember St. Nicholas Church with memorial gifts in your will.

The Sanctuary Light for the week of July 25<sup>th</sup> is requested by the Schurga Family in memory of +Katheine Schurga. May her memory be eternal! Vichnaya Pamiat!

2021 Church Envelopes and Calendars are available in the Church Hall. Please pick up your box of envelopes today.

Jesus's prayer:" Lord Jesus Christ, son of God have mercy on me a sinner".

Father Klanichka will be on vacation from July 27<sup>th</sup> through August 26<sup>th</sup>. Father Roman Oliynyk from Ukraine will be substituting for him during this time. In case of an emergency and any needs of the priest, please call Father Roman at 215-776-1688.

Father Klanichka will celebrate Divine Liturgy Byzantine Rite on Sundays, June 27th, July 25th, and August 29th at 5:30 PM, at St. Jude the Apostle Roman Catholic Church, 152 Tulip Drive, Lewes, DE 19958. Please come and celebrate the Divine Liturgy with us!

Let us remember our sick in our prayers: John Hynansky, Larissa Kyj, Pauline Sokolski, Alexander Sokolski, Bohdan Hrycushko, Walter Szczerban, Anna Pohorylo; Walter Petryk, Millie Yanonis, Julia Sobkiw, Bohdan and Orest Sobkiw, Dolores Losten, Lydia Lubun and Mary Santak.

Parish income for July 18th: Sunday \$2,570; Dues \$15; Heat/Fuel \$20; Improvements \$5; Donation \$1,500; Eternal Vigil \$50; In Memory \$1,500. Total: \$2,570.00. Thank you for your donations!

The 87th Annual Ukrainian Seminary Day will be held Sunday, July 25th, 2021 at St. Nicholas Church picnic grounds in Primrose (just outside Minersville) PA. This annual event is sponsored by the 12 parishes and faithful of the South Anthracite Deanery under the leadership of their pastors. Plans for the day already include a Hierarchical Divine Liturgy with the clergy of the deanery at 11 A.M. and Drive-Thru Food Sale will start at 1 P.M. with delicious ethnic and regional foods prepared by the parishes of the deanery.

67<sup>th</sup> Holy Dormition Pilgrimage on August 14-15, 2021 Sisters Servants of Mary Immaculate at St. Mary's Villa - Sloatsburg, NY. "Mary, Mother of the Savior and Joseph, Righteous Spouse, sustain us in God's Providence". Celebrating the 50<sup>th</sup> Episcopal Consecration of Bishop Basil Losten. For more information contact: 845 -753-2840 or <a href="mailto:srkath25@gmail.com">srkath25@gmail.com</a>...

Volunteers Are Needed! Our Good Samaritan Pantry needs volunteers. You can contact the Pantry by phone number (215) 429-0560 or by email goodsamaritan@ukrcap.org You can also find more information by visiting Good Samaritan Food Pantry Facebook Page

SAVE THE DATE 2021 Pilgrimage to the Mother of God "Heart to Heart: The Love and Unity of the Holy Family" SUNDAY, October 3, 2021

В каплиці святого Андрея на оселі ОДВУ ім. О. Ольжича в Лігайтоні, ПА під час літнього сезону від 4-го липня до 5-го вересня 2021 року щонеділі служитиметься Свята Літургія. Початок в 11:00. Після Літургії будуть обіди на оселі.

On August 24, Ukraine will solemnly celebrate the 30<sup>th</sup> anniversary of its independence. There will be various events and initiatives to mark this important milestone for the global Ukrainian community. *The Way* newsletter wishes to join with its own media project "My Independence"/ "Моя маленька незалежність". Please send your texts, videos, photos and drawings of what the Ukrainian Independence means personally to you, and we will share them in the August 20<sup>th</sup> issue.

E-mail: theway@ukrcap.org